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CIVIL SERVICE COMMISSION
Republic of the Philippines

Announcement No. 19 , 8. 2019
ANNOUNCEMENT
FOR : HEADS OF CONSTITUTIONAL BODIES, DEPARTMENTS,

BUREAUS AND AGENCIES OF THE NATIONAL GOVERNMENT,
LOCAL GOVERNMENT UNITS, GOVERNMENT-OWNED OR
CONTROLLED CORPORATIONS WITH ORIGINAL CHARTERS,
AND STATE UNIVERSITIES AND COLLEGES

SUBJECT : PIPSEA 6t National Executive Board Meeting

The Philippine Independent Public Sector Employees Association, Inc.
(PIPSEA), a national organization of workers’ unions with 15,000 identifiable
members from the National Government Agencies (NGAs), Government-Owned And
Controlled Corporations (GOCCs), Local Government Units (LGUs), and State
Universities and Colleges (SUCs), will be holding its 6* National Executive Board
Meg’ting on May 17-18, 2019 at Guimaras Provincial Gymnasium, Jordan,
Guimaras Province.

This biennial event conducted by PIPSEA is a way and venue of addressing
pressing issues and concerns that beset the public sector employees in general and
that of the PIPSEA general membership in particular.

A Registration fee of Three Thousand Pesos (Php3,000.00) per participant shall be
collected to defray the activity expenses.

All concerned government employees may attend the National Executive Board
Meeting. However, it is discretionary on the part of the agency heads to allow their
employees to attend on official business/time, as provided for under CSC
Memorandum Circular No. 43, s. 1993. ‘
For further details and information, you may coordinate with PIPSEA at telephone
number (02) 410-3520 or at mobile number 0918-3672619 or through email at
mail@pipsea.org. You may also visit their website at www.pipsea.org.
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